
Weare Sound Ordinance Committee 

August 17,2016 

Weare Town Offices 

Members in attendance:  Chair, Lori Davis, Gregg McDowell, Jon Van, Selectman’s 
Rep Keith Lacasse   Special Guest  Chief Sean Kelly 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
Chief Kelly brought us up to date on the number of sound disturbance calls (at 
total of 18 to date from Jan. 1, 2016.   These include:  2 complaints about 
chainsaws, 1 regarding construction on Sunday at the High School, 1 PA system, 
and 3 gun shots.  The rest were just “noise” with no signed complaints. 
 
A handout was provided by Keith to illustration other towns (Pittsfield) are  
looking at this.   
 
In our previous meeting, the committee agreed to take a full year to study this 
issue. Lacasse pushed to have the members attending come back to the next 
meeting, August 31, with what they want in a sound ordinance to put forward this 
year.  The majority of the committee feel there is an RSA that covers the problem.  
Discussion will continue. 
 
Next meeting is August 31, 2016 at the Town offices at 7pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Lori Davis, chair 


